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Ref: KET/2006/0541
Ms Theresa Nicholl

Kettering Borough Council

Municipal Offices

Bowling Green Road

Kettering

NN15 7QX

Dear Theresa
Thank you for the information you provided today regarding the committee report in respect of the planning application for some 460 dwellings at West Hill (land at), Kettering. 
As you are aware the PCT is keen that the Members are made aware of the PCTs view that without both revenue and capital contributions from the developer via a s106 agreement, a detrimental impact to existing healthcare services provided to the current population is inevitable.
The process for PCT allocations results in the requirement for both revenue and capital developer contributions to negate the funding gap created by the additional population. The PCT requires contributions in respect of 1) revenue to purchase additional activity from Primary Care, Acute and Mental Health services until the NHS allocations catch up with the additional population generated as a result of any development and 2) capital to provide/enhance the physical space in Primary Care, Acute and Mental Health facilities to accommodate this additional activity.
Adjustments to the PCTs revenue allocation to reflect changes in population (number and age distribution) have been made every three years, when GP registered populations are aligned to ONS projections. The significant impact of new housing developments has an immediate financial consequence to the PCT, as each new resident will require primary care and secondary healthcare services from the point of occupation. 
The Committee report communicates the view that public sector funding should be made available to provide adequate facilities, but that it is not the responsibility of the developer to pay a revenue contribution to secure a sustainable development. This view does not appear to have taken Paragraph B19 of the ODPM Circular 05/05 on Planning Obligations into account where it states 'where contributions to the initial support ('pump priming') of new facilities are necessary, these should reflect the time lag between the provision of the new facility and its inclusion in public sector funding streams'.
The PCT has acknowledged the positive health impacts that this development should have on the health of its new residents, and reflected this in a significantly reduced request for both revenue and capital contributions. In addition, the PCT is aware that this reduced capital contribution has been agreed by the developer; however without some recognition of the immediate revenue impact this development will have on local healthcare services, the PCT is unable to support this planning application.
Yours sincerely
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Liz Murray

Associate Director - Financial Strategy
Headquarters: Bevan House, Kettering Parkway South, Kettering NN15 6XR

Chairman: William Pope



Chief Executive: John Parkes
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